

October 25, 2011

The Hon. Roger C. Claar, Mayor Village of Bolingbrook 375 W. Briarcliff Road Bolingbrook, IL 60440

Dear Mayor Claar:

Thank you for your October 17, 2011 letter.

Illinois American Water and American Lake Water are interested in meeting with you and the mayors of the other four communities. In your letter you specifically mention rates, performance and service issues, which we will be prepared to discuss in addition to other topics, some of which were mentioned in my October 6, 2010 letter.

As requested, the following dates will work for us: November 7, 11 and 18.

We also would prefer to have agreement on an agenda prior to the meeting. If you would like to send us a draft, we will review and provide input.

In Bolingbrook's lawsuit against our company, the judge has recommended mediation prior to continuing the litigation. I would recommend that we consider reaching out to a mediator related to these matters to help insure the success of the meetings.

I look forward to hearing from you regarding next steps.

Regards,

Karla Olson Teasley

President.

cc: Mayor Noak, Romeoville Mayor Daley, Homer Glen Mayor Murphy, Woodridge Mayor Reaves, Lemont Karla Olson Teasley President Illinois American Water

300 N. Water Works Dr. Belleville, IL 62223 amwater.com

